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With this letter the University of Cincinnati reiterates its
concerns and disagreement with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s
(NRC) policies and rates for assessing fees for the human-use of
radicactive materiale. One of the major concerns of the Universeity
of Cincinnati (and the general public) today is the cost of health
care, The fees assessed for the human-use of radicactive materials
and the fee ipcreaseg directly affect the cost of health care as it
applies Lo Nuciear Medicine and Radiation Oncology.

In August 1491, annual, application, renewal, amendment and
inspection fees were initiated for licensees approved to use
byproduct, source or special nuclear material for human-use. AL the
time the fees -were first inictiated the fees for broad scope
licenseeg were:

Anriual fee ($8,400 + $1,580 surcharge) =« $ 9,900
Applicatior = $ 2,300
Renewal = $§ 2,000
Amendment = $ 350
Routine Inspection = $ 1,600
Non-routine .Inspection O F $ 1,800
On May 10, 1594 the NRC proposed the fees to be:
Annual f{ee ($30,900 <« $1,870 surcharge) = $32,570
Application = $ 2,700
Renewal = $ 3,500
Amendment = ] 500
Inspections (routine/non-routine) = $ 8,700

Although we recognize that the fee increases for the last year are
the smallest ever, the increase over the last 4 years ranges from
518% for inspection fees, and 32%% for annual fees to 138% for
amendment fees.

The feer and their eubestantial increasea have a significant effect

on the cost of health care act our large medical institution.
Associated with the University of Cincinnati‘s broad acope license
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are two major regional referral hospitals (University Hospital and
Childreng Hospital).

Because the institution is a large broad scope licensee, the
University can expect the NRC to perform an inspection annually. It
would not be unexpected for the University to submit at least one
amendment each year and renewals are required every 5 years;
therefore, using the fees schedule proposad by the NRC on May 10,
1994 the annual cost for Lhe Univergity to maintain ite NRC
license, as it pertaina to the human-use of radioactive material,
i8 542,470.00. Because we are a large medical licensee, the cost
can be distributed cver a large number of patients. But even
gigstribucting the licenging coets between two hospitals with large
case loads the cost per procedure is $4.00 to $5.00 (using the May
10, 1%94 propused fees) and this per procedure cos8t 18 a
gubstantial increcase (i.e., ~400%) from the $1.00 to $1.50 per
procedure cost agsociated with licensing fees when they were first
initiated in August 1991,

Thank you for considering our opinion on thig matter.
Y .

Sincerely,

Associare SeniorVice President
. Asgociate Dean College of Medicine
Univevaity of Cincinnati
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Harry Maxo

Head, Division of Nuclear Medicine
Univexsity of Cincinnati
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gfon, Radiation Safety Committee
ereity of Cincinnati
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Oria Morris, M.S., CHP
adiation Safety Officer
University of Cincinnati



